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Salem, OR 97301 
  
Chair Shields, Vice-Chair George, and Members of the Committee: 
  
I am writing to you in support of Senate Bill 558, which improves Oregon’s 
foreclosure mediation law and ensures that homeowners have access to a 
resolution conference with the lender prior to either judicial or non-judicial 
foreclosure proceedings. 
 
The Housing Alliance is a coalition of organizations serving all parts of 
Oregon. We are concerned about the availability of safe, decent and 
affordable housing for all Oregon residents. While we are particularly 
focused as a coalition on advocacy on behalf of Oregonians who have 
limited incomes, we also know that there is a continuum of housing needs 
in our communities. Homeownership opportunities for households with 
modest incomes are an essential piece of the housing continuum. 
Homeownership still provides the best pathway to household financial 
resilience and to building a better future for families and communities. 
  
The Housing Alliance supports SB 558 because foreclosure continues to 
threaten the foundations of our state and our communities. Thousands of 
Oregon homeowners are still at risk. The most recent numbers indicate that 
1 out of 13 are a month or more behind on their mortgages, 132,000 are 
underwater and far too many Oregonians continue to struggle in 
communications with their lender. 
 
SB 558 draws on best practices to address this. State foreclosure mediation 
laws have a proven track record of increasing the number of mutually 
beneficial workouts for homeowners and lenders. This bill requires the 
largest lenders to participate in a resolution conference with homeowners 
prior to starting a judicial or non-judicial foreclosure to discuss mutually 
beneficial alternatives to foreclosure. The bill also contains enforcement 
authority, necessary because we have seen some lenders refuse to engage 
in the process to date. 
 
A robust foreclosure resolution process is one of the best ways to speed up 
foreclosure timelines, avoid any potential backlog in the courts and create 
positive outcomes for both homeowners and for the investors who own the 
loans. SB 558 simplifies and streamlines the administrative requirements for 
banks and homeowners making the process more efficient and less costly. 



 
SB 558 would build upon the hard work that has been done to create a strong network 
of foreclosure counselors and mediators in all Oregon communities. These counselors and 
mediators are poised to help homeowners understand their options and participate in 
finding mutually beneficial solutions.  
 
Housing is the foundation of our communities. SB 558 helps our neighbors and families  
make the best possible decisions to ensure housing stability and helps ensure the best 
possible outcomes for all of Oregon.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony, and for your work on behalf 
of Oregon communities. 
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